

DECEMBER 1986

Our President Jerry Bunner opened the meeting with his usual flair, and welcomed our guest, Don Camp of 6000 South State Rd. 267, Lebanon. 46052, and John Jacobi, son of our long-time member Larry Jacobi. Thanks were proffered to the Secretary for four years of service, gratefully received; she, in turn, thanked Pete Murphy, for composing, printing and mailing the newsletter, in her absence, during November. Treasurer Don Dole reported on bills paid and dues received, leaving us with a healthy treasury, over \$500.

Communications

INAV (lately Monnett) have a 15% sale,off kits and most items. From Tom Poberezny's letter comes a request for work parties to work with transient aircraft (which have increased in number),in addition to the usual helpers needed during the Convention.

President Jerry asked members to write to the FAA in support of Dr Austin, who, we agreed, has done such a good job as the FAA Chief Medical Officer (both Dick Ervin and Don Roberts told of their experiences in medical situations, concerning this subject). It seems there is some danger of Dr Austin being replaced.

Old Business

Thanks were voiced to Ken Reed for his donated picture of the "Voyager", which Tom Watkins has now had framed.

Don't forget your new Officers will take over the Chapter in January, and Don Dole has resigned from caring and replenishing the drinks cooler - we need someone to take over.

Please pay dues (\$15) as soon as possible, as the new Secretary will have to organise the new Roster, and they have to be paid up before your name can be included --- and we hate to miss anyone!

New Business

President-elect Tom Watkins asked us to complete the list of those wonderful people who will give the programmes in 1987. So ,of course,we did! Full list, overleaf.

Pres.Jerry reminded us we should send a gift to CARMEL PRO-PRINTERS or their generous help throughout this, their fourth year. Tom Watkins

President: Jerry Bunner 352-0393 Secretary: Dorothy Thomson 873-2774

Vice President: Tom Watkins 485-6755

Treasurer: Don Dole 898-9719

proposed, and Bill Thornberry seconded a motion to buy a gift, and the Secretary was asked to do this.

Programme list -- Jan. Doc Swenson July. Kevin Carlisle Lou Owen Aug. Feb. Bill Thornberry Sept. Mar. Phil Brown Apl. Joe Underwood Oct. Walt Fritz May. Mauri Hobson Nov. Dick Ervin June. Larry Jacobi Dec. Don Dole

Buy, Sell or Trade

Gus Gustafson has a 90"snowplow, 4-wheel drive, for sale for \$500.00. Don Roberts has a running sno-mobile, make offer: and he wants a lift strut for a Stinson Voyager.

Larry Jacobi has a Cessna 210B for sale for \$23,000.00: and he also is looking for a six-place.

Welcome to Donald Camp, who joined us tonight, his first visit! New Member His address is in the first paragraph, home phone: 769-6929, work: 243-3771. Pvt.SEL, has a Smith Sidewinder 25% completed.

(Incidentally, last month's new member should be Mike Creer, not G. Pete couldn't read my writing!). Please note and add to your Roster.

Member's Reports Great rejoicing! Don Dole flew his beautiful T-Craft on Saturday 22nd Nov. -- he now has several hours on it, congratulations, Don! Walt Fritz has disassembled the air compressor, and it needs a 3-5hp motor, single phase, 220v (100 gal.tank), and asked if anyone knew of one which could be donated, or acquired at a reasonable price?

Lou Owen mentioned that Roy Foxworthy, at Columbus, is restoring a Johnson Rocket. Ed Marlen is going to build again -- an old Swift. He also reported an item on safety. Standing near a hangar at Brookside whilst a plane flew over, a bolt apparently fell off, fortunately hitting the hangar roof, and not his head! Motto, always watch out!

Programme Joe Chadwick, unfortunately, could not be at the meeting, so Earl Lampman kindly filled in by telling us a few old flying anecdotes, thanks, Earl.

Next Meeting Mon.January 5th. 7.30pm. Come and find what Doc Swenson has in store for us!

respectfully submitted, shows a led, Secretary.

PS. The Christmas Dinner was well attended, and although some had difficulty in finding the way to the Heliport, everyone seemed to enjoy it. For myself, I was overwhelmed by the lovely gift of 25 long stemmed roses!!! Thank you all, very much indeed.

And good luck to Pete Murphy, who takes over in January; I hope he enjoys the job as much as I have. (After all, how can it be anything other than enjoyable, to serve such an especially interesting and charming group!).

Too late for Christmas, I wish you all a very Happy and Successful New Year! Happy 'kite'building!